GHANA STATISTICAL SERVICE
Ghana 2021 Population and Housing Census
Disclaimer on the Use of Census Paraphernalia

For immediate release

Management of Ghana Statistical Service (GSS) expresses its appreciation to all
residents of Ghana for their participation in the 2021 Population and Housing Census
(PHC).

Following the release of the 2021 PHC provisional results on 22nd September 2021,
Management wishes to remind the public and all stakeholders that the data collection
for the 2021 Population and Housing Census (PHC) has officially ended. As such, Field
Officers are no longer visiting households and institutions to collect information on the
residents.

Effective immediately, all official 2021 PHC paraphernalia for Field Officers including
the blue census T-Shirts, blue census reflective jackets, white census caps, and ID
cards, used during the data collection are no longer valid for official use. Members of
the public are thus requested not to admit any persons with the above into their
residences or provide them information on account of the 2021 PHC.

Ghana Statistical Service once again expresses its appreciation to the public for the
kind support and cooperation in achieving the goal of this important national exercise.
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Mrs. Abena Osei-Akoto
Director, Censuses and Survey Organisation
27th September 2021



